Bepublic of the Philippines

Bepartment of Education
REGION VIII - EASTERN VISAYAS

March 2, 2020

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM

No. 134 ™ 2020

OCULAR INSPECTION OF DAMAGES INCURRED TO SCHOOLS BY THE 5.7 MAGNITUDE
EARTHQUAKE IN LEYTE DATED MARCH 2, 2020

To:  Schools Division Superintendent of Leyte
Schools Division Superintendent of Biliran
All Others Concerned

1. Recently, the region was struck by a 5.7 Magnitude Earthquake at exactly 5:19 in the
morning. This event caused damages to some schools in the Divisions of Leyte and Biliran
particularly.

2. In this regard, this Office shall send a team composed of the Regional DRRM Officer
and Regional Engineer together with the Division DRRM and Engineer to conduct ocular
inspection of damaged school infrastructure and non-infrastructure components and to
validate the RADAR submitted by the school heads of the affected schools.

3. The deployment will commence on March 4, 2020 and will end on March 6, 2020. Per
diem including travel expenses of the regional team shall be charged against the DRRM
Monitoring Funds of the Region while the Division Team to their respective DRRM Monitoring
Funds/Local Funds subject to the usual accounting and auditing procedures.

4. Immediate dissemination of and strict compliance with this Memorandum are desired.

AR
RAMIR B. zYTICO EdD, CESO IV
Director IV 0\ :

Enclosures:  None

References:  None

To be indicated in the Perpetual Index under the following subjects:
5.7 Magnitude Earthquake Response
ESSD - DRR - EPF
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